Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 12 August - Captains Meeting - Builders Club Dee Why 7pm

- Time Meeting Open: 7.07pm
- Time Meeting Closed: 7.34pm
- NOTE: Please sign the attendance sheet
 - o Simon Peacock Pitty 2 President
 - o Josh Gaughan Builders 1 Secretary
 - o James Bradley (phone) Pitt 2 Treasurer
 - o Lesley Peacock (phone) Match Secretary
 - o Les Boulter Builders 2
 - o Matt Frost Manly 1
 - o Philip Kerr Timo 1
 - o Steve Codd (phone) Pitty 1
 - o Brad Horton Pitty 1
 - o Richard King Nomads
 - o Charlie Luckett Manly 2
 - o Sam Giffney Manly 3
 - o Graeme Crawford Buckettys
 - o Dan Talbot Timo 2
- Are there any apologies
 - o Noah Pitty 3
 - o Mark Beaumont Calabria

Welcome extended to all Captains and acknowledgement and welcome to new captains.

- Minutes from the last meeting
 - o Mover = Steve
 - Seconder = Brad
- Presidents Report
 - o Mover = Brad
 - o Seconder = Charlie
- Treasurer Report
 - Mover = Richard
 - o Seconder = Graeme
- Match Secretary Report
 - o Mover = Sam
 - o Seconder = Brad

Agenda items discussed.

1. Pittwater RSL boards will be changing location and will be in the auditorium, anticipated this will be by round 2. This will consist of 6 boards.

General Business:

- Les suggested the association consider at the next District Championships to move to 401 games to speed things up and shorten the night. Agreement to look at this next time round, acknowledging the attendance was up on previous years which made it a longer night. Next time will look at attendee numbers and adjust accordingly.
- Phil welcomed new teams and just asked all captains and their teams to be patient with scorers, acknowledging some are more efficient than others and for some this can be daunting for some of the newer players. Simon acknowledged this request and suggested it extend to all new teams as they get familiar with each venue and set up.
- Simon mentioned team darts championships, Les and Josh confirmed with season draw now out that they would be looking to have Builders Day towards end of November (tentative date 22nd Nov)
- Steve and Brad mentioned they would be looking at holding an event.
- Simon mentioned a change to some team names, the name now line with the team's venue to remove any confusion. The exception is Manly 3 that is currently playing out of the Calabria Club
- Simon confirmed cost of season is \$240 (\$20 per round) and an annual association fee of \$10 is paid once a person plays three or more games. Existing teams will have paid the \$10 association earlier in the year for existing players.

Meeting closed at 7.34pm, next Captains meeting is on Tuesday 2nd September 2025

President's Monthly Repot - Northern Beaches Darts Association

Tuesday 12 August.

Good evening, everyone, and thanks again for coming along to this month's out of the ordinary captains meeting, and I would like to give a warm welcome to our new captains, Driller and Sam.

This will be fairly short update from me as I only have a couple of points to announce.

Firstly, I'd like to say congratulations to the district champions in both doubles and singles. You will hear more about it from Lesley but what I can say is, they were two great nights of fun and darts. Id like to make a special shout out to Lesley who had a massive job of running both nights with assistance from Ronny boy on the singles night. Also, to the players that assisted with additional scoring duties etc. It all helped to make two great nights.

Next id like to announce a new sponsorship deal with Andrew Gobsal of Nitor

Technologies. Andrew will be providing us a purpose-built website where we can save photos, news, minutes of meetings, announcements etc all on the site. It will be the one stop shop for everything Northern Beaches Darts including a contact us page for new players and enquiries. I think it will be sensational and I'm looking forward to building it out with some great stuff.

Travelling players has been a little lite on but the famous Gunners team made up of Myself, James, Lesley, Ron, Nicole and Pikey (an Albury player) yet again attended the infamous Tillegerry 6's Classic last weekend. Our goal was to have our best result from our 10 or 11 previous years and win 3 of the 17 matches we played, and I'm glad to announce we did just that, and one of the matches was against our arch nemesis, Bob Weavers team. It was a huge weekend of darts and as I'm sure you can imagine ... drinking and fun.

The next travelling tournament will see Myself; James, Phil and Brad try our luck in the ADP event in Albury the weekend of 29, 30 and 31 August. I'm sure you will see some pics and updates on Facebook.

Finally, I'd like to wish all teams the best of luck in our second competition of the year, and I look forward to seeing how our 3 new teams go.

Cheers.

AUGUST MONTHLY MEETING

Hi everyone,

First I would like to welcome the new captains, it is very exciting to have so many new names and faces join our darting family.

It is so good to report that for the District Doubles we had 34 players come along to the Builders Club and try their luck. Well done to Rob Salmon and Joel Prothero who won the night and to Simon Peacock and Richard King who were our runners up. This year was the first time we actually gave a third prize, and this honour went to Tom Jones and his partner Derek Whelen.

34 is a great number and we had a few new faces that we hope will become part of our darting family in the future. For the singles it was excellent to see not only new but old faces come try their luck.

The Singles, which was held the following week, again at the Builders, we had another record with 32 players, which for the organiser worked out well with 16 A Graders and 16 B Graders, and we could work with 8 on each board. A big congratulations to A Grader Brad Houghton who went home with a gold medal and to Sal Castellano who was the runner up and won the silver medal. Like the doubles we also gave a bronze medal to those who we felt deserved

recognition for third place and that went to on board 1 for the A Grade, Adrian Carrat and on board 2 Darryl from Manly 2. For the B Grade it was our esteemed secretary Josh who took out the honours and Pitty 1's Peter Cannon the runner up. Third prizes went to Sam from Manly 2 and Derek Whelen from the Belrose Builders. Well done everyone. Throughout the night we saw some great darts thrown and great comradeship, which is something that is always good to see and what we strive to achieve on the Beaches.

Talking about commandery I would like to mention the P and C's as they were known in the last comp. On the night of the C Grade finals for one reason or another, they only had 3 members of their team show up. But they did and they played their hearts out. As most of us know the P & C's did not win a game the whole season and it would have been so easy for them to forfeit, they didn't they played and lost, but they tried. That I feel deserves a mention and recognition. Well done to Les, Ron and Austen, you all deserve a medal for effort.

I really don't have anything else to say, except to wish you all good throwing in the upcoming competition, and PLEASE, especially the new captains, remember to post your sheets as early as possible, and make sure that they are exactly the same as your opponents. Also, if you could start by putting your FULL teams names, that would be fantastic. Also remember to send in any good, funny or not so funny things that may happen during the night. It would make my job easier for the blurbs.

That's all from me this month, and I look forward to seeing your faces the other end of the screen at our next meeting.

Lesley

Treasurer report 12th August 2025

Hello, my fellow Darters.

Good news! We have \$9296.62 in the bank and well on our way to meeting the estimated final balance after all the usual incomings and this year's sponsorships donations.

Since the last meeting we have sold another five shirts which has bought the shirt sales to \$1080, so thanks to all who bought one of these sexy looking shirts. We have also raised and banked \$130 from the Doubles Championship and \$170 from the Singles Championship event. Not forgetting the \$45 float and \$160 raised in the Raffles. Great work!

Only one outgoing bill which was to Jackson Awards, totalling \$209.60 for the Singles and Doubles event medals.

Total Credits since 1st July

\$1240

Total Debits since 1st July

\$209.60

Good luck to all in the new comp.

Thank you,

James.